

**STUTTON VILLAGE SOCIAL MEETING**  
**COMMITTEE MEETING THURSDAY 16 JUNE 2016**

**PRESENT:** Graham Hunter  
Kathy Bird  
Julie Chadwick  
Emily Tudball  
Lynsay Wigglesworth  
Paul Spurrier  
Mike Grayson

**APOLOGIES:** Nigel Hilton, Paul Chadwick, Sophie Hilton

**1. Welcome and apologies**

Graham welcomed all to the meeting and gave apologies from Nigel, Sophie and Paul C.

**2. Notes and actions from the previous meeting**

All agreed the notes and actions from the previous meeting. Lynsay confirmed Keith would be willing to allow us to use his field for future events if needed.

**ACTIONS to take forward**

**ACTION:** Graham to speak to John and Amanda regarding the dog show in September and to invite them to the next meeting.

**ACTION:** Emily to print and put up planned events posters around the village

**ACTION:** Lynsay to provide July recipe for Stutton Standard

**3. Events Update**

Our next large event will hopefully be the dog show in conjunction with John and Amanda. Date in September to be confirmed.

Other events planned include;

- **Football event**, 25<sup>th</sup> June - Julie to add to Facebook.
- **Art Exhibition**, St Aidans, 1-9 July
- **Karting**, 16 July- 14 people interested
- **York Races**, 23 July - £50 per person, includes grandstand and travel. Leaving pub car park at 12pm
- **Clay pigeon shoot**, 7 August
- **Rifle shoot**, 21 August
- **Gliding session**, date to be confirmed
- **Bulb planting**, 2 October

**ACTION:** Lynsay to design bulb planting event poster

**ACTION:** Emily to book village hall for 2 October

**4. Finance / Bank account update**

Emily went into branch to try to resolve any issues linked to her details. Sophie is still in contact with Santander but as yet bank account is still not open. Other members of the committee have offered their support / time if required to contact the bank or go into branch for a meeting.

**ACTION: Emily to feed this back to Sophie**

**ACTION: Emily to go into Santander branch and establish what the issue is.**

**5. PR Update**

Julie gave an update on PR including the latest posts on Facebook. There have been offers of bulbs coming through.

**ACTION: Julie to add all events to Facebook**

**ACTION: Paul to put up list of attendees / who has paid for Karting in the pub**

**ACTION: Emily to draft poster to put up in the village - text and a bright background**

**6. Parish Council Update**

Paul gave an update from the latest Parish council meeting. The defibrillator has now been purchased and will be located near the telephone box. Paul said that we needed an electrician to help install, Mike knew someone and would ask

**ACTION: Mike to discuss installation with electrician**

Mike suggested we should arrange a first aid course as there had been interest in the past and this would be an opportune time.

**ACTION: Mike to speak to Nicola to organise first aid course.**

Rachel has now been tasked with contact Calcaria carpets to organise new curtains for the Village hall.

A flag pole has been purchased and will be erected soon.

As yet there has been no confirmation from the Brewery to state if they own the hall or not. Mike suggested the village hall should be registered as a community asset.

Julie asked whether it would be an option to set up village hall 'members' that donate a sum per year to keep set income per year to cover basic costs.

Village Hall to be added as agenda item at the next meeting.

**7. AOB**

The Stutton Standard is being drafted by Emily. Articles include recent events (Easter, auction, Riffle shoot) recipe, Stutton resident section, bulb planting, mindfulness, St Aidans update and article by Lynn.

**NEXT MEETING 21 JULY THURSDAY 2016 7.00 PM HARE AND HOUNDS**